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June 10, 2008 
 
 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
RE: EB-2005-0551 Union Settlement Agreement dated June 13, 2006 (page 12) – 

Power Services Review  
 
As part of the EB-2005-0551 Settlement Agreement, parties agreed to the development of 
four (4) new ex-franchise services (F24-T, F24-S, UPBS and DPBS) to meet the needs of 
gas fired power generators.  Parties also agreed that: 
 
“once sufficient operating experience has been gained and in any event no later than 
March 31, 2009, interested customer groups and Union will convene to evaluate and 
discuss the experience and success of the services being offered as a result of this 
proceeding.” (EB-2005-0551, Union Settlement Agreement, page 12). 
 
Customers are only now beginning to take these services.  As a result, Union and its 
customers will not have gained sufficient operating experience by March 31, 2009 to 
conduct a meaningful review of the power services.  Accordingly, Union is proposing to 
delay the review, such that it will take place no later than March 31, 2010.  This delay is 
supported by APPrO in their letter dated May 20, 2008.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
[Original signed by] 
 
 
Mark Kitchen 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
 
c.c.: David Butters, APPrO 
 Adrian Pye, OEB  


